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Important Dates 

 

• Term 2 2024 

- Friday 10th May - Walk Safely to School 

Djeran— Autumn (season of adulthood) April - May 

 

Djeran season at last sees a break in the really hot weather. A key indicator of the change of season is the 

cool nights that once again bring a dewy presence for us to discover in the early mornings. 



The winds have also changed, especially in their intensity, with light breezes being the go and generally 

swinging from southerly directions (i.e. southeast to southwest). Many flying ants can be seen cruising 

around in the light winds. 

Djeran is a time of red flowers especially from the Red flowering gum (Corimbia ficifolia), as well as the 

smaller and more petite flowers of the Summer Flame (Beaufortia aestiva). As you travel around the 

Perth area, you may also notice the red 'rust' and seed cones forming on the male and female Sheoaks 

(Allocasuarina fraseriana). Banksias start to display their flowers, ensuring that there are nectar food 

sources for the many small mammals and birds that rely upon them. 

Traditionally, foods at this time of year included the seeds that had been collected and stored for 

treatment from the Zamia last season along with the root bulbs of the Yanget (Bullrushes), fresh water 

fish, frogs and turtles. 

As the season progresses, the nights will become cooler and damper along with some cool and rainy 

days which also means that traditionally mia mias (houses or shelters) were now repaired and updated 

to make sure they were waterproofed and facing in the right direction in readiness for the deep wintery 

months to come. 

 

Bureau of Meteorology  



Principal's Address 

 

Dear parents, carers and community members 

Everyone has had a great start to Term 2 with the classroom buzzing with activity. I am very much 

enjoying being part of the Woodanilling PS community and would like to thank the staff, students and 

parents I have met so far for making me feel welcome. I look forward to working with everybody this 

term while the process is run to select your permanent principal, who will start in Term 3. 

School Arrival Time 

Thank you to those who have been delivering their children to school from 8:40am. The time prior to 

this is when the staff are preparing for and ensuring they have all resources ready for the day’s activities, 

so your assistance in this is much appreciated. 

Staffing 

This term we welcome Mrs Anita Earnshaw who will be teaching Italian, Science, HASS and Sport to the 

year 1-4 students on a Friday. The students all enjoyed working with her last week and we look forward 

to seeing her each Friday for this term only. 

Ms Sonja Hannan has now started her leave and we would also like to welcome our new EAs Miss 

Micaela and Ms Narelle Barr. Micaela will be here for this term and Narelle has won a permanent 

appointment to the staff as our Special Needs Education Assistant.            



ANZAC Assembly 

Thank you to the students and staff for organising a fabulous ANZAC Assembly and thank you very much 

to the parents and Police who attended.  

P&C 

This week I attended the AGM of our P&C association. Congratulations to all office bearers who were re-

elected and thank you very much to them for the time they put in to supporting our school. If you are 

interested in joining the P&C, please contact the president, Danielle Perrie. 

Athletics Carnival 

This term we would usually be participating in the annual sports carnival with Broomehill Primary School. 

This year, however, we are unable to join them as they are organising the interschool carnival, and are 

not holding a school carnival. 

Instead, we are going to hold a tabloid sports morning in term 3, to which parents will be invited to 

participate, the staff will join in, and it will be a fun morning of games. Parents and families will also be 

invited to bring along a picnic lunch to enjoy following the activities. Staff will finalise a date and 

activities which will then be distributed to parents either later this term or at the beginning of next term. 

WA Assistance Payment 

Just a reminder to parents that you can claim $150 for Kindergarten and primary school students, and 

$250 for secondary students. Payments are available through the ServiceWA app. 

  

Thank you for your support, have a lovely weekend.  

 

Kind regards 

Karen Tabnar 

Principal 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

From the Classroom 

 

Hello Parents and Carers, 

Kaya everybody and welcome to Term 2. What a busy and eventful start to the term we've had. We've 

welcomed new staff and it's great to see how quickly relationships are being formed - everybody needs 

to feel safe and secure at school and I think that is a very strong element of Woodanilling Primary School, 

and one of which we can be very proud. 



Our learning programs for the term are already well underway and more information regarding what 

your child is learning this term will be sent home as soon as possible. We don't send homework home as 

a rule due to the amount of one-on-one time each child receives whilst at school, however there are 

sometimes somewhere extra repetition or practise may be required so I ask you to please try and fit this 

in. Daily reading is, as always, super important and the benefits of either reading to your child or your 

child reading are numerous and cannot be underestimated so please also try to fit in some daily 

reading.  

A huge thank you to all families who donated the spectacular greenery for the children to make wreaths 

for ANZAC Day - this is an incredibly enjoyable activity for all children and they take such pride in what 

they've created.  

Wishing you all a relaxing long weekend. 

 

Mrs Kaylene Head 

Teacher 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



School News 

 



 



 

 



 

1 - Book Club orders are now open through the LOOP app. Please note when ordering that you select Woodanilling Primary 
School as the school and select Whole School as the class, we do not have individual classes on LOOP. If you have any questions 

about ordering, please contact Claire in the front office and she will assist you. 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/parent/login.aspx


Woodanilling Primary School Council  

 

Our next council meeting will be held on the 29 May.  

If you would like to become a member of the Woodanilling Primary School Council, please contact Karen 

at the school and she can talk you through the process.  

Council confirmed the School Development Days for 2024: 

Term 1  

Monday 29th January  

Tuesday 30th January 

Term 2 

Friday 26th April 

Term 3  

Friday 16th August  

Term 4  



Friday 25th October 

 

Members 

Karen Tabner - Principal 

Bindi Murray - Community/Council Chair 

Kaylene Head - Staff 

Sonja Hannan - Staff 

Claire Marsden - Scribe 

Brooke Moulden - Parent 

Damien Stephens - Parent 

Lesley Trimming - Community 

Tracey Kippin - Community 

 



Woodanilling P&C 

 

Hi all, well end of term is here! 

This term the P&C supported the Music a Viva excursion and the part of the cost of the school photos. 

Thank you to all who catered and worked at the Bus Entrance revamp busy bee, we had a good turn out 

and moved a lot of old shrubs and the fellas made light work of the old pine tree stumps, we look 

forward to helping to plant the new plants and seeing the play area under the fig tree take shape! 

Our thanks also goes to outgoing principal Aleks Mutavdzic, a short but sweet stint at our awesome 

school, we wish her all the best for her new appointment at Kondinin Primary School. 

It's great to see the IBC set up at the carpark gate for the collection of cans and bottles. Please spread 

the word as this is a great fundraiser for the P& C. It’s a handy local drop point for your cans and bottles 

and a great way to support the school children at the same time! Thanks to Sonja and Gerakai for 

arranging a ute and trailer load drop off to Wagin last week, this raised $264.10! Thanks to Brian Gray for 

the use of his trailer and additional donation of cans. 

Please come along to our AGM set for Monday 22nd April 2.40pm in the School Library. All are 

welcome and come along to learn how the P&C work and just what we do. 

Enjoy the break and see you all in Term 2! 

Danielle Perrie 



President 0476601399.  

 

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE   

The P&C is now registered for the Containers for Change program. Containers for Change is a recycling 

program which rewards the collection of eligible containers with a refund of 10c per item.  Items can be 

collected and delivered to a refund point in Katanning or Wagin, at which you can nominate the P&C as 

your donation recipient using our Scheme ID: C10326397 

 



School Nurse 

 

Contact your local Community Health Nurse Sharon Muir on 98216278 for more information. 



 



 



 



 



Community News 

 



Contact Us  



 



 

2 - Address: 22 Carlton St, Woodanilling 6316 

Phone: 9823 2600 

Email: woodanilling.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

mailto:woodanilling.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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